
From: London, Sarah  

Sent: Friday, September 25, 2015 4:24 PM 
To: Mike Donoghue 

Subject: Fwd: Your memo 

 
Dear Mike, I understand you have made a public records act request for the full contents of a memo 
circulated by the Governor's Chief of Staff, on behalf of the Governor, to the Governor's Cabinet.  You 
have received all contents of the memo that relate to press.   
 
Please be advised that your request for the remainder of the memo is denied as an executive privileged 
communication pursuant to 1 VSA 317(c)(1) and (c)(4).   
 
If you feel records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to Darren Springer. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Sarah 
 


